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CITY OF
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288 Central
Avenue
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603-516-6000

City Hall
hours:

Monday-
Thursday:

8:30 a.m. to
5:30 p.m.

Friday:
8:30 a.m. to 4

p.m.

Recycling
Center hours:

​Tuesday,
Thursday,
Saturday:

8:30 a.m. to
3:30 p.m.

City Council set to
authorize bonding for

public/private partnership
Extending Housing Committee, establishing

DHS scholarship also on agenda

The City Council will consider a resolution authorizing $2
million in bonding for public improvements related to the
Terra Nova/Westfield Land Development Agreement at its
Wednesday, Aug. 28 meeting. The Council held a public
hearing on the resolution at its Aug. 14 meeting. 

In 2022, the City Council authorized the city to enter into a
public-private partnership in developing two parcels adjacent
to Littleworth Road – one owned by Terra Nova LLC and the
other by Westfield LLC. The agreement calls for the city to
reimburse the developer for public improvements costs,
which include utilities and a street connection between
Crosby Road and Industrial Park Drive. Per the agreement,
which allows for a multi-year, multi-phase project, the city will
not reimburse for the public improvements until each
development phase is complete and generating property
taxes. The first phase included the development of Bluebird

https://dovernh.viebit.com/index.php?folder=ALL
https://dovernh.viebit.com/player.php?hash=DVIGsnxFyhGe04uf
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=54ec12d7-93b4-4241-9db4-aa19b916a20e


Self Storage, which has an estimated taxable value
exceeding the amount needed to service the $2 million bond.

The City Council will also consider extending the duration of
its ad hoc Committee to Address Community Housing Needs.
The committee was charged to submit a final report to the
Council by September's end; however, due to the extension
of grant programs supporting its efforts, the committee has
requested to extend its deadline to Jan. 31, 2025.

Following the School Board’s vote on Monday, the City
Council will consider establishing the Walter and Pauline
Calderwood Memorial Scholarship Fund at the bequest of
Pauline Calderwood. Her family were residents of Dover and
had children who graduated from Dover High School. In her
trust, she bequest $505,000 to establish a Dover High
School scholarship.

At the beginning of the meeting, Mayor Robert Carrier will
also proclaim the week of Sept. 17 as Constitution Week to
honor the drafting of U.S. Constitution in 1787. Carrier will
also proclaim September National Service Dog Month in
Dover.

Click here for the complete agenda.

The meeting begins at 7 p.m. in City Hall’s Council
Chambers. It will be televised on Channel 22 and online at
https://dovernh.viebit.com, where it will also be available for
on-demand viewing.

City Council to receive recommendations
on curbside waste, recycling collection

future at Sept. 4 workshop
Current contract ends June 30, 2025

The future of the city's curbside trash and recycling collection and disposal will be the topic
of an upcoming City Council workshop on Wednesday, Sept. 4.

At the workshop, the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) will present its findings
and recommendations to the City Council on how the city should proceed at the end of its
current curbside collection and disposal contract. The city's five-year contract with Waste
Management, Inc., expires at the end of the 2025 fiscal year on June 30, 2025.

At its Aug. 7 meeting following months of review, SWAC unanimously endorsed multiple
recommendations to present to the City Council: continue the practice of contracting out
curbside collection; switch to a toter system and phase out the current pay-as-you-throw
bags; and utilize the utility model to fund collection and disposal costs. SWAC also
endorsed extending the city's contract with Waste Management for seven years after
receiving a proposal at its July meeting.

Since July 2022, SWAC members have been investigating future collection options,
including whether the city should take over curbside collection instead of contracting it out
as the city once did and as Portsmouth and Durham do now. City Manager J. Michael
Joyal, Jr. asked the committee to study the issue, stating the city faces fewer competitive
contractors willing to bid on the service. When the collection and disposal service was last
put out to bid in 2019, there were fewer bidders than expected, and the lowest bid added
a million more per year in disposal costs than the previous contract: a $400,000 increase

https://publicrecords.dover.nh.gov/Tabs/Index/21087/public/1/deptnum/0/cab/Public_Meetings
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in solid waste and $600,000 in recycling disposal costs.

At the recommendation of SWAC, the city sought an outside expert consultant to review
industry trends and provide a cost analysis and recommendations through a feasibility
study. Conducted in 2023, the consultant presented the study’s final report to the Council
in January. The report recommended retiring the PAYT bags in favor of a toter system –
one for trash and one for recycling. Toters allow for collection utilizing trucks with manual
loading arms, which the industry is moving towards as it reduces labor costs and improves
worker safety. The consultant also recommended the city take over curbside collection
through purchasing or leasing vehicles.

Following the report, the City Council tasked the SWAC to review the consultant's findings
and make recommendations to the City Council on how to proceed at the contract’s end.
At SWAC's recommendation, the Council also authorized the City Manager to negotiate a
contract extension with Waste Management for the City Council's consideration, allowing
the city time to build out the infrastructure of a curbside program and/or implement a toter
system if needed. To assist SWAC's decision-making progress, the committee created an
ad hoc committee that met frequently to study the issue, updating SWAC regularly. 

At SWAC's July 18 meeting, Waste Management presented a two-year extension
proposal with an option to extend it an additional five years with a conversion to toters; the
proposal’s pricing will hold through the end of the 2024 calendar year. The first two years
of the extension continue the current PAYT model.

SWAC endorsed utilizing the utility model to offset the revenue loss caused by ending the
PAYT model. Currently, solid waste and collection costs are funded through the PAYT
system; recycling collection is funded through the general fund. One concern of SWAC is
ensuring the city’s curbside collection pricing is competitive with private haulers. 

The workshop will be held in Council Chambers at City Hall, beginning at 7 p.m., on Sept.
4.

Dover's public schools gear up for new
school year

The Dover School District is preparing for the first day of school on Tuesday, Sept. 3. Dr.
William Harbron, Superintendent of Schools, has announced the following events and
activities surrounding the start of the 2024–2025 academic school year. 

Immunization 

New Hampshire law states that no student may be admitted to a public school unless
proof of immunization has been presented prior to their entrance. Parents of new students
should be prepared to present a copy of immunization records before the opening day of
school.



2024–2025 Re-entry Plan

On Aug. 19, the Dover School Board approved the 2024-2025 Re-Entry Plan. The New
Hampshire Education Department requires this plan while receiving ESSER funds.
ESSER (Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief) funds are federal
emergency grants provided to schools to address the impact of COVID-19. 

Transportation

For students to be eligible for bus transportation, elementary students (including
kindergarten), must live a distance of one mile or more from their school; middle school
students, at least one and one-half miles from school; and high school students, at least
two miles from school. The bus routes and schedule information have been posted on the
district website, at each school, and at the office of the Superintendent. You may also call
the bus provider First Student Transportation at (603) 692-4406. Parents of students who
receive special education transportation services within Dover should call Seacoast
Learning Collaborative (SLC) at (603) 679-2021 with questions. Parents with questions
regarding other special busing arrangements should call the Student Services Department
at (603) 516-6722.  

District-wide

On Tuesday, Aug. 27, school and district offices will be closed from 7:30–9 a.m., to allow
staff to attend a district-wide conference. On Thursday, Aug. 29, school and district offices
will be closed from 1–3:15 p.m. to allow staff to attend a mandatory training session.
  

Elementary Schools

On Thursday, Aug. 29, Kindergarten students will have orientation from 9 to 11 a.m. Each
elementary school will send detailed information to families.  

On Tuesday, Sept. 3, elementary schools will open at 8:05 a.m. and dismiss at 3:05 p.m.

Dover Middle School

On Thursday, Aug. 29, fifth-grade students will have an orientation from 8:30 to 10:30
a.m., and buses will run their normal routes.  

On Tuesday, Sept. 3, all middle school students will begin a full school day. Middle school
doors will open at 7:10 a.m., and school will begin at 7:30 a.m. Students who have not
been assigned a homeroom should report directly to the Guidance Office upon
arrival. Students will be dismissed at 2:20 p.m. 

All middle school students can view their teacher assignments through the Infinite Campus
parent portal.

New student registration is completed through the district website. Registration
requirements include a copy of the student’s birth certificate, immunization record, proof of
a medical physical dated August 30, 2023, or after (or details of an upcoming appointment
with the date and time, to be conditionally enrolled), and proof of Dover residency (ex.
Utility bill or signed copy of lease). Students entering grades seven and eight will not be
enrolled without an updated rubella immunization. Please contact the DMS Registrar’s
Office at (603) 516-7207.

Dover High School

A video featuring Dover High School Principal Peter
Driscoll provides an overview of what to expect in the
upcoming school year, including key dates and
priorities. He also highlights the district's "Portrait of
a Learner" initiative, which focuses on critical
thinking, creativity, communication, character, and
work habits. To view the high school video, visit:

https://4.files.edl.io/977d/08/20/24/164321-483241c9-6cd7-4725-879f-efaf2c6dba4c.pdf
https://www.dover.k12.nh.us/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=1335480&type=d&pREC_ID=1492470


https://ow.ly/8lPs50SZSHR

Freshmen students will have orientation on Thursday, Aug. 29. Orientation will run from 8
a.m. to 12 p.m., and buses will run their normal routes. On Tuesday, Sept. 3, all high
school students will begin a full day of school following a Green Day schedule. The day
will start in Advisory.

The high school doors open at 7 a.m., and school begins at 7:40 a.m. Students are
dismissed at 2:30 p.m. 

Dover High School Bellamy Academy

The first day of school for Dover High School Bellamy Academy students is Tuesday,
Sept. 3. Doors open at 7 a.m., and school begins at 7:40 a.m. and ends at 2:30 p.m.

Links and contact information for all schools can be found on the district website
at https://www.dover.k12.nh.us/.

Dover to host Household Hazardous
Waste Day Saturday

The City of Dover, along with the towns of Rollinsford, Lee and Madbury, will hold a
Hazardous Waste Collection Day on Saturday, Aug. 24, 2024, from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30
p.m., at the City's Community Services facility, 271 Mast Road.

The goal of Hazardous Waste Collection Day is to allow for the proper disposal of
household hazardous materials. Residents of the four communities can bring household
hazardous waste to Community Services for safe disposal.

The following household waste will be accepted: fertilizer with acids; bathroom cleaners;
brush cleaner; pesticides; car waxes/polish; disinfectants; corrosives; fungicides; creosote;
furniture polish paint/stain/finish; insect spray; driveway sealers/tar; metal polish (lead and
oil-based); lighter fluid; flea powder; mothballs; rust preventatives; pest strips/traps;
gasoline; oven cleaners; solvents; pesticides; radiator flush; photo chemicals;
thinner/turpentine; poisons; roofing tar; rug cleaner; wood preservatives; pool chemicals;
and wood strippers. Empty containers are not hazardous. Please dispose of them in your
regular trash.

Explosives, asbestos, batteries, fluorescent bulbs, propane tanks, latex paint, waste oil
and antifreeze will not be accepted.

Hazardous Waste Collection Day is for residents only. Proof of residency is required.

https://ow.ly/8lPs50SZSHR
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001v_nV9q8vEfFdkY2OtifDq15BrySPCKe8ouheTjOd4QRzO8OLdW4MeBAnr15l6kV5VTII4uOfB7SQDMd0XphBPMKbWL-EL7BYXWHdqItUgfYXFILWpYeSO1StVNpq9lHBcgsEL5OcKCuz87o2VYYR_Q==&c=mJHF9W-cSCTA5Pdb90BIjn36CvUfbS5SAOb0k57RzNoZLFxMPKlPEg==&ch=_-bB8aWRjm5Gf_TVWzggeGylmi3OFJje6RhQa2rzYj_WlQOi-sN78w==


Don’t Trash Dover to hold Litter
Collection Walk on Saturday

Join Don't Trash Dover on Saturday, Aug. 24, for a one-hour Litter Collection Walk,
beginning at 9:30 a.m. Participants will meet at Heritage Baptist Church, 186 Dover Point
Road. The group departs at 9:30 a.m. sharp and returns to the same location at 10:30
a.m. sharp with litter collected for a group photo. 

The Litter Collection Walk is open to all and is a great way to get some exercise, meet
new people, and help out the community.

Don't Trash Dover provides the bags and has litter grabbers and safety vests available to
loan if needed. Those with their own litter grabbers are encouraged to bring them. Gloves
are recommended.

For more information, including a decision to postpone the event due to the weather, visit
https://bit.ly/3AAW6Zz.

Overnight paving operations continue on
Washington, Jenness streets

Weather and other conditions permitting, overnight paving operations will continue on
Washington Street and Jenness Street on Sunday night, Aug. 25.

The city’s paving contractor, Brox Industries, Inc., plans to pave Jenness Street and
complete paving driveway aprons on Washington Street. Parking continues to be
prohibited in the work areas from 7 p.m. to 7 a.m. from Sunday night through Friday
morning. Violators risk being towed.

https://bit.ly/3AAW6Zz


The contractor also plans to replace castings on Wallace Drive and pave the street by
week’s end, weather permitting. This will be daytime work.

For more information, contact Community Services at 603-516-6450.

Dover Utilities Commission seeks members
The Dover Utilities Commission seeks two Dover citizens to join its ranks. Members
appointed to the DUC serve three-year terms, meeting monthly, unless circumstances
require more frequent meetings.

DUC recommends general policies for the water and sewer functions of the Community
Services Department. They also make recommendations regarding the development,
maintenance, operation and expansion of the water supply system in the city. In addition,
the DUC advises the city on policy, rate structure, public relations and matters of general
public interest. The DUC is also tasked with hearing and deciding abatement appeals.

The DUC also has the authority to formulate public water and sewer system rules in the
city, subject to the review and approval of the City Council. Annually, the DUC reviews
water and sewer charges and recommends any revisions necessary to reflect actual
operation and maintenance costs.

To apply, complete an application, available here and at the City Clerk's Office. Bring the
completed application to the Clerk's Office or email it to City Clerk Jerrica Vansylyvong-
Bizier. Applications are kept on file for one year. The City Council will appoint members at
the recommendations of its Appointments Committee.

Upcoming Meetings:

Joint Building Committee,
DHS Athletic Complex,
Aug. 26, 6 p.m.
 
The Dover High School Athletic
Complex Joint Building
Committee will hold a regular
meeting on Monday, Aug. 26, 2024,
beginning at 6 p.m., in Room 305, at
the McConnell Center.
 
To view the meeting agenda, click
here.

Dover Housing Authority,
Aug. 27, 12 p.m.
 
The Dover Housing Authority will
hold a regular meeting on Tuesday,
Aug. 27, 2024, beginning at 12 p.m.,
at 62 Whittier Street, Dover.
 
To view the meeting agenda, click
here.

Planning Board,
Aug 27, 7 p.m.

Southbound New
Rochester Road detour

continues Monday
Weather permitting, southbound New
Rochester Road (Route 108) traffic will
continue the detour between Willand Avenue
and Hotel Drive to allow trench paving related
to utility work at the Ember Drive residential
development across from Auburn Street. The
detour will be in effect from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. on
Monday, Aug. 26. Weather may delay the
detour route by one or more days.

Southbound New Rochester Road traffic will
be detoured around the work area via Willand
Avenue, Old Rochester Road, and Hotel Drive.
Northbound traffic will travel through the work
area on New Rochester Road. Motorists
should anticipate brief delays in both
directions. Police officers and traffic control
personnel will be on hand to help manage
traffic flow

For more information about the work, contact
Community Services at 603-516-6450.

http://www.dover.nh.gov/Assets/government/boards-commissions/Boards.Commissions.Committee_Member_Application.pdf
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The Planning Board will hold a
regular meeting on Tuesday, Aug.
27, 2024, beginning at 7 p.m., in
Council Chambers, City Hall.
 
To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

City Council, Aug. 28,
7 p.m.
 
The City Council will hold a regular
meeting on Wednesday, Aug. 28,
2024, beginning at 7 p.m., in Council
Chambers, City Hall.
 
To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

Planning Board, Planning
Technical Review Committee,
Aug. 29, 10:30 a.m.
 
The Planning Board's Planning
Technical Review Committee will
hold a regular meeting on Thursday,
Aug. 29, 2024, beginning at 10:30
a.m., in the Council Conference
Room, City Hall.
 
To view the meeting agenda, click
here.

For a complete list of upcoming
meetings, visit
https://www.dover.nh.gov/governme
nt/open-government/public-
meetings/.

Missed the meeting?
Catch it again online

 
Don't forget: If you missed the live
City Council, School Board or
Planning Board meetings on
Channels 22 and 95, you can catch
them again, online and on demand.
 
Simply visit

On the Agenda: Planning
Board, 8/27/2024

In this video, Director of Planning and
Community Development Donna Benton
reviews what's on the agenda at the next
Planning Board meeting on Tuesday, Aug. 27,
2024. The video can be viewed by clicking the
image above or
https://dovernh.viebit.com/player.php?
hash=DVIGsnxFyhGe04uf.

The meeting begins at 7 p.m. in Council
Chambers at City Hall. The meeting will be
broadcast live on Channel 22 and streamed
live online.

Want to keep up on other projects and
planning and community development
initiatives in the City of Dover? Subscribe to
the Planning Department's newsletter, the
Dover Planning Review. To sign up, visit
bit.ly/doverdownload and select Dover
Planning Review.

Dealers Are Not Doctors:
Youth to Youth Takes a Stand
In the latest episode of Dover Download,

https://publicrecords.dover.nh.gov/Tabs/Index/21074/public/1/deptnum/0/cab/Public_Meetings
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https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/open-government/public-meetings/
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www.dovernh.viebit.com to begin
watching meetings on demand.
Online meetings are organized by
agenda item for convenience.

Deputy City Manager Christopher Parker chats
with Vicki Harris, the Police Departmet's
Prevention Services Unit Supervisor, and
three Youth to Youth program participants
about their recent campaign launch and press
conference. Listen wherever you get your
podcasts or at https://bit.ly/3SVLgDP.

Dover Download 'Question of the Week'
We want to hear from you! In each edition of Dover Download, we're looking for your
response to our question of the week. A new poll will appear each week in Dover
Download, along with the results for the previous week. Participating is easy – click on the
link below to cast your vote. 

This week's question: "Have you participated in a Dover walking tour?"

Let us know here: https://polco.us/mp4a8h.

Please note that if you don't already have an account with Polco, the city's polling system, you
will be asked to create one. 

Here are the results from last week's poll, which asked, "Have you ever participated in a
Dover cleanup event?"

The following events are from various historical records, sources, and texts about the
history of Dover.

https://dovernh.viebit.com/index.php?folder=ALL
https://bit.ly/3SVLgDP
https://polco.us/mp4a8h


 
For more on the history of Dover, visit the Dover Public Library, Locust Street, and the
Woodman Museum on Central Avenue. The Public Library also maintains an online
collection of historical information located here. 

Aug. 28, 1797 — The town voted to allow Dr. Jacob Kittredge to open a hospital to
innoculate for the small pox, and that the selectmen, with Dr. Ezra Green and William Hale
be a committee to find a location for the hospital and decide when it should be opened and
closed. 

Aug. 29, 1814 — The town created a committee led by Daniel Durell to investigate the
state of the town's public lands and determine if anyone had illegally taken over parts of
them. The committee discovered that some nearby landowners had fenced off roads and
other common lands that originally belonged to the town, somehow including these areas
in their private properties. While the town accepted the committee's report, it doesn't seem
that any further action was taken to address the issue.

Aug. 29, 1842 — The remains of two skeletons believed to be Native Americans were
found when digging where Orchard Street meets Central Avenue, near which was also the
site of Peter Coffin's garrison house in 1689.

Aug. 25, 1846 — An earthquake rocks the region. To many people, it sounded like the
departure of a heavy train of railroad cars, for which it was mistaken by many at the time. 

Aug. 23, 1886 — Michael Clarity of Dover died on this day. Clarity was originally from
Ireland and was involved in a rebellion in the north of Ireland in 1837. As a consequence
of his participation in the uprising, he was arrested by the British government and
sentenced to 20 years at Van Diemen's Land, a penal colony in what is now Tasmania,
Australia. He served 14 years of this sentence before being pardoned. After his pardon,
Clarity returned to Ireland and eventually emigrated to America in 1855, settling in Dover.

This Week at the Library
Tuesday, Aug. 27, 6 to 8 p.m.

18+ Dungeon World
Drop in and play Dungeon World with
Game Master Dave! This 18 & older

group is for new and veteran role-playing
gamers to join us in the library for

adventure, strategy, and imagination. The
group will meet every 2nd and 4th

Tuesday night of the month, though you
do not need to have attended previous
sessions to enjoy your first game. No

experience or materials are required and
all skill levels are welcome to play.

Wednesday, Aug. 28, 6:30 to 8 p.m.
Chess Group

Adults and teens are invited to drop in to
play a game or two and meet other folks

interested in all things chess. Please
bring a chess set if you have one!

Thursday, Aug. 29, 6 to 7 p.m.
Battle of the Brains Trivia Night

Teams of up to 6 people are invited to
bring a blanket, lawn chair or dinner and

join us on the front lawn for trivia! Winning
team will receive a 6-person pass to the

https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/city-operations/library/research-learn/history/


Wednesday, Aug. 28, 11 am to 12 pm
All Abilities Music Club

Join us for a lively sing-along to your
favorite tunes.

Splatter Room at Vent in Portsmouth
($240 value). This is a family-friendly

event.

Sat., Aug.31 through Mon., Sept. 2
Library closed for Labor Day Weekend

Guide to Sept. 10 state primary election
 
The state primary election will be held on Tuesday, Sept. 10, 2024. Polling hours in Dover
will be from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.

The election will determine political party nominees for the general election to be held on
Tuesday, Nov. 5, 2024. There are two ballots for the Sept. 10 primary election: one for
registered Republicans and one for registered Democrats. Undeclared voters may declare
a party at their polling location on Election Day and receive that party's ballot. Voters may
change party status back to undeclared by signing a form at the polls following the vote.

The City of Dover's 2024 State Primary Election webpage has sample ballots for the
Republican and Democratic primaries for each of Dover's six wards. The page also has
the polling locations for each ward.

What ward do I live in?

Dover's election pages also have an interactive map showing which ward a residence is
in. Click here to view the ward boundary map. Voters may also call the City Clerk’s office
at 603-516-6018 for assistance.

Supervisors of the Checklist in session Sept. 3
 
The Supervisors of the Checklist will meet on Tuesday, Sept. 3, 2024, from 5:30 to 6 p.m.,
at the City Clerk's office at City Hall, 288 Central Ave.

During this session, supervisors will register new voters, make changes to addresses and
names, and other corrections to the checklist. Voters cannot change party affiliation during
this session, as the deadline was June 4, 2024. September 3 will be the last day voters
may register to vote in person in the City Clerk’s office. Any voters wanting to register after

https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/open-government/election-information/2024-state-primary-election/
https://dovernh.mapgeo.io/?latlng=43.17561%2C-70.885208&panel=themes&themes=%5B%22wards-and-polling-places%22%5D&zoom=12


this date may do so at their polling location on Election Day.

For more information, contact the City Clerk's office at 603-516-6018.

Dover Adventure Playground to close for two
weeks next month

Section of pool parking lot also to close

The Dover Adventure Playground at Henry Law Park will be closed for two weeks for
maintenance beginning Monday, Sept. 9. A section of the adjacent public parking lot for
the Dover Indoor Pool and the Children’s Museum of New Hampshire will also be closed
at the same time so it can be used as a staging area.

The park closure will allow the completion of numerous maintenance items, including
replacing wooden posts with granite, replacing the park’s woodchips and replacing the
wooden trough and decking at the water pump, repainting the gundalow, and installing a
footing for the shade pavilion.

The park and closed parking spaces will reopen once the maintenance work is completed.
The closure is expected to last until Friday, Sept. 20, weather and other conditions
permitting.

For more information, contact Community Services at 603-516-6450.

Medical waste is healthcare waste that may be contaminated by blood, body fluids or other
potentially infectious materials. Do not place these items in with your recycling or trash.
For details about proper disposal, please follow the instructions that come with your



prescription or refer to the NH Department of Environmental Services "Disposal Tips for
Household Generated Sharps" fact sheet.

New Hampshire hunting seasons open Sept. 1
New Hampshire’s fall hunting seasons kick off on Sunday, Sept. 1, with the opening of
black bear and gray squirrel seasons. Archery seasons for turkey and white-tailed deer get
underway Sept. 15, and the statewide resident Canada goose hunt runs Sept. 1–25.

Apprentice hunting licenses are an option for people age 16 and older who want to try
hunting but have not taken Hunter Education or who have not been able to schedule a
field day. The apprentice hunting license allows unlicensed people to hunt under the
guidance of a licensed hunter age 18 or older. Apprentice licenses are available only at
NH Fish and Game Headquarters, 11 Hazen Drive, Concord.

As the fall hunting seasons begin, the NH Fish and Game Department asks hunters not to
use natural urine-based deer lures. These products can potentially spread chronic wasting
disease (CWD), a neurological disorder that is always fatal to white-tailed deer and moose.
Synthetic lures are suggested.

Hunters should remember to take proper care when handling wild game to minimize
possible exposure to wildlife diseases. First and foremost, hunters should avoid shooting
or handling any animal that appears sick.

New Hampshire hunting licenses and permits can be purchased online anytime at
www.nhfishandgame.com.

Volunteer boards help keep Dover vibrant
The City of Dover is a vibrant community due in large part to the significant energy and
talent of citizen participation on the city's many boards, committees, and commissions.
Input from these boards, committees, and commissions helps guide Dover's policy
decisions.

Want to get involved? There are currently committees seeking members to fill regular and
alternate member vacancies, including:

Arena Commission
Arts Commission
Ethics Commission
Heritage Commission
McConnell Center Advisory Committee
Planning Board
Racial Equity and Inclusion Committee
Solid Waste Advisory Committee
Utilities Commission
Zoning Board of Adjustment

The complete list of boards and committees can be found at
www.dover.nh.gov/government/boards-and-commissions/

To apply, complete an application, available here and at the City Clerk's Office, and either
drop it off at the Clerk's Office or email it to City Clerk Jerrica Vansylyvong-Bizier at
j.bizier@dover.nh.gov. Applicants are welcome to apply to any board or commission.
Applications are kept on file for one year.

The City Council appoints citizens to boards and commissions from recommendations of
its Appointments Committee, which meets regularly to review applications.

https://www.des.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt341/files/documents/sw-31.pdf
http://www.nhfishandgame.com
https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/boards-and-commissions/
http://www.dover.nh.gov/Assets/government/boards-commissions/Boards.Commissions.Committee_Member_Application.pdf
mailto:j.bizier@dover.nh.gov


City of Dover employment opportunities
Want to work for the City of Dover? The City's website offers an updated list of open
positions, including job descriptions and a downloadable application for employment.
The City of Dover is now seeking applications for the following positions:

Utility Systems IT Technician
Environmental Projects Manager
Laborer - Public Works Streets & Stormwater
Truck Driver - Streets
Fleet Inventory Coordinator
Maintenance Specialist I
Police Officer
Public Safety Dispatcher
FireFighter / AEMT
Fire/Life Safety Inspector
Water Exercise Instructor II, Part-Time
Swim Instructor, Part-Time
Lifeguard I, Part-Time
Lead Mechanic - Fleet
Arena Maintenance / Ice Resurfacer, SPT
Heavy Equipment Mechanic
Custodian, Part-Time
Gym Attendant, Part-Time
Working Foreman - Utilities
Afternoon Library Page
Diesel Mechanic

​For more information about these positions or employment opportunities with the City of
Dover, click here. 

Dover School District employment opportunities
 
Want to work for the Dover School District? The District's website offers an updated list of
open positions, including job descriptions and online applications. The District is now
seeking applications for the following positions:
 

Long Term Substitute 6th Grade Math Teacher
Occupational Therapist
School Adjustment Counselor
Noon Aide/Recess Monitor
Substitute Teacher
Noon Supervisor
Paraprofessional
Elementary School Classroom Teacher
Dean of Student Services
Para-Educator Class IV- Trained Diabetes Personnel
DALC Childcare Coordinator
Special Education Teacher Case Manager
Speech and Language Assistant
Paraprofessional - Special Education
Spanish Teacher

For more information about these positions, click here. 
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https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/city-operations/executive/human-resources/employment/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QtXbfCI_j2_3t1Pyh5l9803Z2Z5FcNtqn91p6g14SKO2RGtLlI45BX1xLlOfDIRxpssupVojlaT1AOHf1FG3UMcFSNynqJ6RaoE4MFIDk-UD9Ljv8bsQ-Kvi-YVsj65Ep4DI2u7uF1E9cb7FcunSImx7Ea-D5CIXP2FUZyR_GuRKd3M_xbqBqH0FrwFFpB7a7K_EUWRfhLPyMcGbcr5AyYCf7wG2rjt6QA4cVnwSvf4wXCKbsuGjMWAG0B4vObmL&c=3kCGUpAKyKTxTc3kuKyVgBr0Pn6wZmbjr2KzFhAmWnNcG63LlEstTA==&ch=YMfL2lW_IbOdinnkDhQmUqmUZweVtM5plRRIM16F_dNToc35DTs2Yg==
https://www.dover.nh.gov
https://www.facebook.com/cityofdovernh/
https://twitter.com/cityofdovernh
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